# **Edwards Street News**

February 18, 2001

2300 Block

Volume 21 Issue 9

## **Topping the Charts**

A big thanks to **Jinky Gardner** (2339) for compiling the new block chart. Along with names, addresses and phone numbers, the new two-sided diagram features an inventory of emergency skills, tools and resources.

#### **Annual Potluck**

### A Moveable Feast

The annual potluck and social meeting was held on Sunday, December 10, at the home of **Judy Kennedy** (2338). A good number of neighbors turned out for the event.

This meeting is held as a last get-together for neighbors and friends before the start of the winter holiday season. Little or no "official business" is conducted at the potluck, which is designed as a social meeting.

New neighbors **Kate Hodson**, **Luke Van Meter**, **Gregory Lee** and **Nancy Montgomery** were among those attending the potluck. (See Welcome Committee story and photo on page two.)

A number of tasty dishes and snacks were served at the party. However, **Gene Tarrant** (2327) noted that no one brought wine this year. Several bottles are usually present.

Gracious thanks to Judy Kennedy for hosting at the last minute. An influenza outbreak caused a series of delays and changes of venue for the potluck.

## **Neighborhood Notes**

Aditya Advani (1421 Channing) recently returned home from a visit to India where he visited family and friends. He reports that his family was not endangered by the earthquakes in the state of Gujarat.

John and Chris Rogers (2328) visited Atlanta over the holidays. Though they were warmly received by friends and family there, Old Man Winter had an icy grip on the Peach State during much of their visit.

**Nina Klein and Frank Free** (2332) are back from Mexico, where they spent ten days vacationing on the Yucatan Peninsula, savoring the warm sun and ice-cold cerveza.

Another pair of sunbirds, Vaughn Landrum and Lindsay Palamino (2312), have returned from a vacation in Hawaii. Sun and surf super they say.

**Siggy Zerweckh** (2329) is hobbling about on crutches after undergoing surgery for a tendon injury he incurred while playing tennis.

Gene and Mary Tarrant (2327) were the featured speakers at Senior Recognition Sunday held January 21st at the Downs United Methodist Church in Oakland.

